

Meeting Held: Monday 20th June 2016

CHAIR - ANNE MCINTYRE

VICE-CHAIR - JEANETTE HUTCHESON

SECRETARY - ELAINE MCSPORRAN

TREASURER - AVRIL GETHINS

Members in attendance: Anne McIntyre, Elaine McSporrان, Avril Gethins, Pam Wilson, Elsa Harper, Tommy Lindsay, Linsey Wilson, Diane Andrew and Maria Bradley

Members of the Public: Cllr Alex Wilson, Cllr Alistair Watson, Cllr Matt Kerr, Kevin Bannigan (LES Traffic and Road Safety) Rhona Baillie and Anne Hattie (Prince and Princess of Wales Hospice)

Apologies: Eddie Gethins, Josephine Dunnachie, Jeanette Hutchison, Betty Donnelly, MSP Humza Yousaf

Community Police: 2 officers present

The minutes from the previous meeting on Monday 16th May 2016 were approved.

- Continuous reports regarding roads/area being submitted on the app for GCC.
- Road traffic calming for Mosspark Drive/Bellahouston Drive still being pursued.
- Continuing to peruse outlets to apply for additional funding. DGF Grant is being applied for and will be submitted over next few weeks. We are also applying for Community Choice Funding which we hope to refurbish Corkerhill Community Hall.
- Facebook page now at 300+ members. Website is looking great and Linsey is continuing to update it. We also have leaflets ready. Delivery will be organised soon.
- Several issues raised regarding the concerts in the park and all of these will be highlighted at the community meeting which is at the beginning of August.
- Issues with trees being overgrown was forwarded to GCC and still ongoing.
- A Clean up has been organised for Saturday 2nd July and we hope to get a few volunteers to enable us to do this on a regular basis
- We are now processing the banner for Mosspark Primary to ensure safe parking and to keep a litter free zone. Will speak with Tina Stoddart to confirm the placement. It was suggested this should be at the gates beside janitor house where zig zag lines are.

Prince and Prince of Wales Hospice

- Rhona and Anne provided us with a presentation of how the new hospice within Bellahouston Park will look. We were all very impressed. This will make a massive difference to those who have life limiting illnesses and is a home from home.
- They are looking for as much funding as they can and we will help by spreading the word. They have a target of 21million.
- Foundations have started and they hope to move in patients in 2018
- They expressed that there was concern regarding future concerts but have assured us that this is not an issue and would not affect anyone attending the hospice. We would also work together in future so ensure that roads and access for the hospice is not compromised.

Kevin Bannigan - LES Traffic and Road Safety

- Explained that there are several processes to go through before any traffic calming and other restrictions can be put forward for agreement.
- He agreed that he would review our concerns and look at the area again.
- We were provided with a blank plan for traffic restrictions and he will forward this for review once we complete. On return we would then need to have an area consultation.
- He specified that at this present time there is no budget for this but he would try and seek alternatives for us.

Cllr Alistair Watson

- Suggested that there needs to be an update Traffic Management Review of the area as it has been over 40 years. He will pursue this matter to ask for this to happen.
- He mentioned that Cardonald have now got designated cycle lanes and the traffic calming in that area seems to be improving.
- Speedbumps installed at Tweedsmuir have caused concern for some but overall they have had good feedback.
- There are more restrictions being carried out in the Cardonald area.
- Believes it is a good thing in the park for concerts but there is a need to have further consultations.

Cllr Alex Wilson

- Still to arrange meeting with Lesley McGregor.
- Mossspark Drive is on the programme for 16/17 regeneration to have traffic calming and road surfacing. He is continuously pursuing this and welcomes support from the additional councillors in the ward.
- Has regular drive and walk rounds in the area to highlight ongoing issues and any new ones. Bins have been replaced for those which have been burnt or damaged.
- Has highlighted traffic and the dangers at Mossspark Swing Park is definitely an issue
- Will be attending the meeting for DF concerts and GCC to discuss this years' events.

Community Police

- Had no update on the figures as they may not be accurate or overlap previous info.
- Took on board the issues with continuous speeding in the area and will be
- A young boy has been riding a quad bike on grass area and they will keep an eye on this and look into the regulations regarding riding this in public or open space.
- Will try and monitor the traffic throughout the area with regards to speeding
- Urge anyone with issues to call 101 and do not confront people themselves.

Treasurer – Avril Gethins

- There are funds of £1014.99. Deductions of £111.00 to be deducted for hall, website domain, leaflets and ID badges which will leave a total of £903.99

The Chair closed the meeting and thanked everyone for attending. There are no meetings in July or August. The next meeting will take place on Monday 19th September 2016 in Mossspark Parish Church at 7.30pm.